
M O T I O N

Moved by Council Member                        , seconded by Council Member __________, 

that the City Council has reviewed the October 5, 2021, staff report from the Director of 

Community Development regarding Consideration of a Moratorium on Hotel 

Development in Downtown (“Report”), and hereby directs staff to undertake and 

complete a study and review of the Downtown Specific Plan (DSP) Hotel Use Incentive 

and hotel demand, as well as hotel design and development standards and use permits 

in the DSP, as soon as travel returns to pre-Covid-19-pandemic levels, and no later 

than 2022, as further described in the Report.

Vote as follows:

 Ayes:

 Noes:

    Absent:  

   Abstain:


